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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, AUGUST 25, 2015 AT 10:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairman Salvador Longoria, Commissioner Flozell Daniels, Commissioner Connie Goodly, Commissioner Al Herrera. Commissioner Barbara Major, Commissioner Earline Roth, Commissioner Sharon Wegner and Commissioner Walter Tillery 
INVOCATION:
Deslie Isidore gave the invocation.  The Pledge of Allegiance followed.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
JULY 28, 2015
Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to approve the minutes of July 28, 2015.  Verbal Motion 15-037 was approved unanimously.
RTA CHAIRMAN’S REPORT:

Deslie Isidore gave a report to commemorate the 10th Anniversary of Hurricane Katrina with a representative group of employees that were at the A. Phillip Randolph Building when Hurricane Katrina made landfall in New Orleans. A copy is included in the meeting file.

Commissioner Major stated that the employees that endured Hurricane Katrina would always be her heroes. 


Commissioner Major stated that RTA dedicated a plaque to the staff that kept the bus system running through the disaster of Hurricane Katrina and she said that some of the employees left in the building had to face guns to get them and their families out of the City.

Commissioner Goodly stated that this was a difficult time for the RTA and people didn’t know the struggles that the RTA went through during Hurricane Katrina.


Commissioner Goodly thanked Mark Major and Deslie Isidore for all they did during Hurricane Katrina.

Commissioner Roth stated that Commissioner Major was the Chairman right after Hurricane Katrina and did an excellent job as Chairperson and Deslie Isidore and Mark Major did excellent jobs getting the buses back on the street and getting the RTA up and running again. 
Deslie Isidore stated that the employees that she was with in the building during Hurricane Katrina were the best group of people to be stuck with during a storm.

Chairman Longoria stated that he had great respect for Deslie Isidore, Sundiata Haley and all the employees that were in the building during the storm.
Chairman Longoria stated that in the news last week, Ride New Orleans issued its State of Transit Report.  

Chairman Longoria stated that he agreed with Ride New Orleans that significant achievements in transit had been made over the last several years particularly: 
· Last year, the RTA committed $5M to annual service improvements, restoring bus routes cut following Katrina and adding frequency throughout the system.

· The RTA and the Management Oversight Committee were successful in negotiating the new contract with Transdev that offers cost savings, service improvements, and advances transparency, oversight, and management of operations.

Chairman Longoria stated that while acknowledging our accomplishments, there was even greater work ahead.  The priorities outlined in the recent report were in line with plans already underway at the RTA.
Chairman Longoria stated that he was happy to report that our community is in agreement that the RTA can move to providing more service to more people and that our riders are benefitting from the recent, more convenient, service additions. We feel that our Board, Transdev, our system operator, and the Riders Advisory Committee, are each committed to this vision. 

Chairman Longoria stated that like Ride New Orleans, the RTA was constantly assessing service to the community and implementing improvements to best meet the transportation needs of everyone who relies on public transit. 
Chairman Longoria stated that a solicitation authorization for a transit Master Plan was on today’s agenda and that he, along with staff and the Board Members, has been meeting with Jefferson Transit to improve schedule coordination and the RTA has also engaged a national consultant to advise the Board on improving routes and schedules.

Chairman Longoria stated that while we all can be critical of the RTA, including myself, this agency and its employees should be very proud of our accomplishments as a community and as an agency and he commended the Board and staff for being able to respond swiftly to the public as demand for more transit evolved while New Orleans recovered from Katrina. He said that the RTA has not fully recovered from Katrina and that should be noted, but, he applauded our ongoing effort to attentively anticipate growth, provide resources, and to support to neighborhoods that are still struggling to come back. 

Chairman Longoria stated that as Chairman he was proud of the work that we all did to return service that met the new needs of this great City, a transformed City. 
Chairman Longoria stated that he understands that some of the recent Report’s criticisms were based on a lack of recognition of the distinctly new City the RTA is serving. 

Chairman Longoria stated that the RTA was no longer in recovery mode. But, now, just like then, we strive to keep the public at the heart of our mission and our transit riders are our primary importance.  The RTA upholds our dedication in answering to the needs of a city different than before Katrina. We do not shirk from the challenge of the latest appeal for world class transit. 

Commissioner Longoria stated that we can no longer compare ourselves to 2004.  Everything is so different today.  It has been ten years and we are a renewed City.   He said that we have a bright outlook on the future of the RTA. We look forward to planning for the long term needs of the agency.  Along with the City of New Orleans, the RTA is strengthening its foundation and working toward advancing world class transit that aligns with the positive future of our region.  He said that he believes that the RTA’s future is grand, and he said that when he looks at his fellow Board Members and when he hears Deslie Isidore and looks at the employees that were here at the A. Philip Randolph on August 29, 2015 ten year ago, he has no doubt that the next chapter for the RTA will be a great chapter.  A copy of his remarks in their entirety are in the meeting folder.
RTA GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT:


None
JEFFERSON PARISH REPORT:

None
PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY REPORT:
Deslie Isidore stated that all the items presented had been verified by the Management Oversight Committee and the Procurement Procedures were in order and the pricing was reasonable.
TO SOLICIT:

ELECTRIC INVERTER FAN MOTOR REPLACEMENT

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to solicit for an Electric Inverter Fan Motor Replacement.


Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to approve the solicitation of the Electric Inverter Fan Motor Replacement.  Verbal Motion 15-038 was approved unanimously.

NON – METALLIC WEAR ITEMS

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to solicit for Non – Metallic Wear Items.

Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Major seconded to approve the solicitation of the Non – Metallic Wear Items.  Verbal Motion 15-039 was approved unanimously.

AUTOMATIC VEHICLE LOCATION/COMPUTER AIDED DISPATCHING SYSTEM

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to solicit for an Automatic Vehicle Location/Computer Aided Dispatching System.


Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Goodly seconded to approve the solicitation of the Automatic Vehicle Location/Computer Aided Dispatching System.  Verbal Motion 15-040 was approved unanimously.

STRATEGIC TRANSIT PLAN (STP)


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to solicit for a Strategic Transit Plan (STP).


Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to approve the solicitation of the Strategic Transit Plan (STP).  Verbal Motion 15-041 was approved unanimously.

IT RISK/VULNERABILITY ASSESSMENT


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to solicit for an IT Risk/Vulnerability Assessment.


Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to approve the solicitation of the IT Risk/Vulnerability Assessment.  Verbal Motion 15-042 was approved unanimously.

TO REJECT AND RESOLICIT:

MULTI-FORMAT READER DEVICES


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to reject and resolicit the installation of Multi-Format Reader Devices.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Major seconded to approve to reject and resolicit Multi-Format Reader Devices.  Verbal Motion 15-043 was approved unanimously.
COMMISSIONER DANIELS LEFT THE MEETING

TO AWARD:
Professional A&E On Call Services - Small Business Enterprise – Task 3 – ADDITIONAL CIRCUITS TO THE EMERGENCY GENERATOR

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award Professional A&E On Call Services – Small Enterprise – Task 3 – Additional Circuits to the Emergency Generator.


Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Goodly seconded to authorize a contract to Infinity Engineering Consultants, LLC for Professional On-Call Architectural/Engineering Services-Small Business Enterprise Task 3 – Additional Circuits to the Emergency Generator.  Resolution No. 15-052 was adopted. 

Professional A&E On Call Services - Small Business Enterprise – Task 4 – ST. CHARLES STREETCAR ACCESSIBILITY PLAN


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award Professional A&E On Call Services – Small Business Enterprise – Task 4 – St. Charles Streetcar Accessibility Plan. 


In response to Commissioner Roth, Deslie Isidore stated that the firm was Manning Architects.

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Major seconded to authorize a contract to Manning Architects for Professional On-Call Architectural/Engineering Services – Small Business Enterprise Task 4 – St. Charles Streetcar Accessibility Plan. Resolution No. 15-053 was adopted.

Professional A&E On Call Services - Small Business Enterprise – Task 5 – BANK STABILITY, WHARF AND SITE CIVIL DESIGN SERVICES


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to award Professional A&E On Call Services – Small Business Enterprise – Task 5 – Bank Stability, Wharf and Site Civil Design Services.

Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to authorize a contract to Infinity Engineering Consultants, LLC.  for Professional On-Call Small Business Enterprise Task 5 – Bank Stability, Wharf and Site Civil Design Services.  Resolution No. 15-054 was adopted.
Professional A&E On Call Services - Small Business Enterprise – Task 6 – BUILDING FACILITIES, LANDSCAPE AND MONUMENT ARCHITECTURAL DESIGN SERVICES


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to award Professional A&E On Call Services – Small Business Enterprise – Task 6 – Building Facilities, Landscape and Monument Architectural Design Services.  


Commissioner Major  moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to authorize the Board to award a contract to MANNING ARCHITECTS for Professional A&E On Call Services – Small Business Enterprise Task 6 – Building Facilities, Landscape and Monument Architectural Design Services.   Resolution No. 15-055 was adopted unanimously.
CHANGE ORDER:

GENERAL CONTRACTOR – RAMPART STREET/ST. CLAUDE AVENUE STREETCAR PROJECT 


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to amend the contract for General Contractor – Rampart Street/St. Claude Avenue Streetcar Project.  


In response to Chairman Longoria, Justin Augustine stated that the original contract was $41 Million and the previous change order reduced the contract by ($666,088.99) and the current contract change order is $40,315.60.


Commissioner Major stated that when Change Orders are done it is also an opportunity to advance DBE’s on the project and this practice should be outlined on all RTA’s contracts.


Commissioner Major stated that the RTA should be tracking how major contractors were dealing with local businesses. 


Justin Augustine stated that the DBE and Small Business Offices track all DBE’s associated with all RTA Contracts.

In response to Commissioner Major, Justin Augustine stated that last year $19 Million of work went to DBE Firms.


Justin Augustine stated that Archer Western has a great track record working with DBE’s.


Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Major seconded to authorize the Board to amend the contract with Archer Western .   Resolution No. 15-056 was adopted unanimously.
NOT TO EXCEED:


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval of a Not to Exceed Amount for the On Call Consultant Services for the FEMA PW Close Out Process.  


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to authorize the Not To Exceed Amount for the On Call Consultant Services Contract with GOTECH, INC .   Resolution No. 15-057 was adopted unanimously.
PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT:

Deslie Isidore reported that the Procurement Activity Report was in the Commissioners’ Binders.

COOPERATIVE ENDEAVOR AGREEMENT

THE PORT OF NEW ORLEANS

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting approval to enter into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement (CEA) with The Port of New Orleans for the purpose of providing a temporary Canal Street Ferry Terminal.

Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Major seconded to authorize staff to enter into a CEA with The Port of New Orleans.  Resolution No. 15-058 was adopted unanimously.
EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT:
DOTD:

Kevin Lawson stated that the number of accidents dropped on the rail side and that the RTA was doing a very good job in that area and only had 3 chargeable accidents in the 2nd quarter of this year.

Kevin Lawson stated that DOTD and FTA were very excited about the No Left Turns Signs and, due to those signs, there was a reduction in accidents. 
Kevin Lawson stated that the new track work was Safety Certified.

Kevin Lawson stated that SSTP and the SEEP were being updated.

Kevin Lawson stated that he and Marc Young conduct field observations by riding and monitoring the streetcar operations.
LEGISLATIVE REPORT

Lauren Jardell, Sabiston Consultants introduced Terrance Walker.  He will now assist with RTA Legislative Projects.


Terrance Walker stated that at the September Board Meeting he would give an updated Legislative Report. 
TRANSDEV – FERRY REPORT:

Mark Major stated that on a test basis Transdev would be increasing Ferry Service on the Algiers/Canal Ferry on Fridays, Saturdays and Sundays.  

Mark Major stated that the test period would begin on Monday, October 12, 2015 and last through Sunday, February 14, 2016.


Mark Major stated that on Fridays the Ferry service would continue to begin at 6:00 a.m. and run until 12:00 midnight and on Saturdays the start time would be 10:30 a.m. instead of 10:45 a.m. and continue until 12:00 midnight and on Sundays would begin at 10:30 a.m. instead of 10:45 and continue until 10:00 p.m. 

Justin Augustine encouraged the public to ride the Ferry.


In response to Commissioner Herrera, Mark Major stated that Mardi Gras was February 9, 2016.
CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRESS REPORT
N. RAMPART STREET/ST. CLAUDE AVENUE STREETCAR EXPANSION PROJECT CANAL STREET TO ELYSIAN FIELDS


Justin Augustine stated that Martin Pospisil completed the Half Grand Union work in 30 days as promised and he and the contractors did an excellent job.
STATE OF GOOD REPAIR:
None

CANAL BLVD. STREETCAR/BUS TERMINAL:

None

STATUS OF FEMA PROJECT WORKSHEETS:
Non
FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

Ronald Baptiste stated that the RTA’s Financials were continuing to trend in a positive place and the net experience this month was positive compared to budget.
OPERATIONS REPORT
Brendan Matthews stated that on August 18, 2015, the 57 Franklin Bus Route started seeing a spike in complaints and now the Franklin Bus Route was running an On-Time Performance of 91%.  The Outbound On-Time Performance was 85% and the Inbound On-Time Performance was 81%.
Brendan Matthews stated that on August 18, 2015 there was an accident outbound that delayed the line and it took staff 51 minutes to put a replacement bus on the line.
Brendan Matthews stated that now the supervisors are checking the lines to make sure that the RTA stays on schedule and management was staying proactive by talking to the operators to see what could be done to keep the Franklin Route running on schedule.

Brendan Matthews stated that the 94 Broad Line has had 36 incidents since January.   In the 14000 Block of Chef Menteur Highway there was an apartment complex where rocks were being thrown at the buses and staff has reached out to the management staff of the apartment complex to meet and discuss these incidents.

Brendan Matthews stated that approximately $60,000 worth of damage was done to the buses and on two specific days the buses had to be turned back at Chef Menteur and Michoud because of the damage was done to the buses.

Brendan Matthews stated that Commissioner Major was going to help facilitate the meetings with the Management Staff from the Apartment Complex.  

In response to Commissioner Roth, Brendan Matthews stated that staff was not able to identify anyone damaging the buses.

Commissioner Roth stated that the RTA needed to have cameras on the buses that would capture imagines outside the bus.

Commissioner Roth stated that maybe the operators were tormenting the kids that were playing in the street.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Justin Augustine stated that the CAD/AVL solicitation that was on today’s agenda that was approved by the Board would allow staff the opportunity to put more cameras on the buses.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Sgt. Hickman stated that Transit Police have been to the complex several times and once the buses turn on Chef Menteur Highway from Gentilly Road the kids that are throwing the rocks from behind the shrubbery in the complex scatter and can’t be found.
Sgt. Hickman stated that he was working with the 7th District Police Station to get these kids on curfew violations because the kids in that apartment complex were not being supervised.

Commissioner Major stated that she had a conversation with one of the residents of the complex and she stated that the RTA needed to engage the community and talk to them about taking responsibility for what was happening with the buses and when staff meets with the residents of the complex they have to make them understand their responsibility in this particular situation.

Commissioner Major stated that the RTA has to take control of this particular situation before it spreads to other communities. 
ADA COMPLIANCE REPORT
Karen Sider reported that on July 16, 2015, Commissioner Roth’s annual Hurricane Preparedness Meeting was held in the RTA Board Room and approximately 50 riders participated along with police, fire, EMS, Red Cross, Homeland Security and a host of other City Agencies.
NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)

None

AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 


Brenda Holmes stated that regarding the 60 Hayne Bus Route, she found out that after 10:00 a.m. there was only one bus on the line and Little Woods and the 9th Ward do not have any bus service at all and many elderly people use and need these buses and they have to walk a great distance to get an express bus.  She said it would be great if the Hayne Line had 2 buses and one bus on the weekends.   
Brenda Holmes stated that the riders have signed petitions to ask for more service on the Hayne Bus Route.

Brenda Holmes stated that the 80 Louisa Bus Line was doing very well and the little kinks would be straightened out in September and currently there were no bus shelters and benches on St. Claude and Louisa behind the Family Dollar when the buses were going to Canal Street and no shelters at Louisa and Higgins when the buses were going to Gentilly and the only stops with shelters were at Old Gentilly Road and Desire Parkway and there were some seats at Walmart.  The passengers would like shelters all along the route. 

Commissioner Roth stated that she spoke to a passenger who works late and there was no Hayne Bus to get her home. 
Brenda Holmes stated that staff and the Board have handled most of her concerns and she thanked staff and the Board.

Commissioner Longoria stated that Brenda Holmes was a real asset to the RTA.


Commissioner Longoria asked that a report regarding Bus Shelters be on the September Agenda and a report given to the Board.


Valerie Jefferson stated that the RTA Board put their words into action and she appreciated what they do.


Valerie Jefferson stated that she has been employed with the agency for over 20 years and the Operators did not receive any Public Relations and Paratransit Training from TMSEL and/or Transdev.


Valerie Jefferson stated that she has been here for 21 years and she has only received ADA training twice and that’s only when the RTA received new buses and/or new equipment.


Valerie Jefferson stated that some bus stops were not ADA equipped and when the operators do not service those particular stops the operators are disciplined.


Lorraine Washington left the meeting.


Joseph Prier stated that the same runs are always changing and the operator’s pick routes by seniority and past practice always used the same pick.

Joseph Prier stated that a run starts at 5:25 a.m. and get off at 7:30 a.m. go back at 11:25 a.m. and get off at 6:30 p.m. and now that run is from 5:25 a.m. to 1:25 p.m. 

Joseph Prier stated that there are the same amount of hours but the runs are always changing.

Joseph Prier stated that the runs are always changing and when he spoke to Gerard Guter he stated that that the picks would be the same except for one run.


In response to Commissioner Goodly, Joseph Prier said that the operators pick by seniority.


Commissioner Goodly stated that Joseph Prier should discuss these issues with Justin Augustine and/or management.

Loretta Barrio stated that there were several operators that have no training and speak to the riding public any kind of way.


Loretta Barrio stated that the RTA bus schedules do not accommodate the working public such as people that work in the hospitality industry and people that work late night security jobs.

Loretta Barrio stated that when the buses were not on schedule, her supervisor gets on her for being late and she has spoken to Ninette Barrios regarding this issue and she has been very helpful.


Loretta Barrio stated that the RTA needed to get with the Hotel Industry and coordinate the bus schedules with the people that work in the hospitality industry.


Loretta Barrio stated that the Hayne Line does not have a bus on the weekends and some elderly people don’t want an automobile and prefer to use the buses.

Loretta Barrio stated that the 84 Galvez Bus Route leaves at 9:25 a.m. and if you miss that bus you have to wait another two hours for another bus to come at 11:15 a.m.


Loretta Barrio stated that there are times when she rides the bus and people are not accommodating and won’t push over to let you sit down and other times there are no seats on the buses and she has paid her bus fare just like everyone else and she should have a seat. 


Loretta Barrio stated that buses needed to pull out earlier than 5:45 a.m. so people can get to work on time.

Wanda Davis stated that in 2008 the Times Picayune quoted Justin Augustine as stating that full service would return by the summer of 2008 and that did not happen.

Wanda Davis stated that the RTA had 370 buses and a total of 74 runs before Hurricane Katrina and was supposed to get 200 buses and did not and the RTA only has 100 buses and on June 14, 2010 Mr. Augustine promised better service and she wanted to know when the public would get better service like it had before Hurricane Katrina.

Justin Augustine stated that he was not working for the RTA in the summer of 2008 and Transdev did not take over the contract until October, 2009.

Wanda Davis stated that she was about buses and not about rail and she stated that the RTA was pushing for Rail in May 2010 and she understands that the federal government gives the RTA money for what the RTA specifies and the passengers need more buses not more rail and she said rail was for tourists.


Wanda Davis stated that the Algiers Community got the transportation they needed by getting the Aurora Bus Line.


Matt Hendrickson stated that Ride New Orleans wanted to thank Commissioner Daniels and Commissioner Wegner for attending the meeting that Ride New Orleans had and he said Ride New Orleans considers the RTA a partner and wanted to help make the RTA a world class transit system for New Orleans.

Matt Hendrickson stated that he wanted to thank the RTA for the sensitivity to the public input, community outreach and the dedication to the community.

Matt Hendrickson stated that he wanted to thank staff for their dedication during Hurricane Katrina and he said he was not living in the City for Hurricane Katrina and could never understand what staff experienced and Hurricane Katrina is what brought him to New Orleans.


Matt Hendrickson stated that there are a lot of things that needed to be addressed in the City of New Orleans and some of those things began before Hurricane Katrina and Ride New Orleans was committed to helping the RTA.


Matt Hendrickson stated that Ride New Orleans was very happy about the approval of the solicitation for the Strategic Plan and the collaboration between Jefferson Transit and the Regional Transit Authority.


Commissioner Major stated that she appreciated that Matt Hendrickson stated that he was not in the City of New Orleans for Hurricane Katrina and that’s a big part of her issue and to her that demonstrates a lot of respect.

Commissioner Major stated that the Strategic Plan was great but some people can’t wait for a bus on Hayne and that needs immediate attention and she said that equity was not always equal but equity was serving those communities who are marginalized and left out. 
Commissioner Major stated that some of the Commissioners do ride the buses and the ferry but the RTA does not run the ferry.

Commissioner Major stated that she wanted staff to meet on New Orleans East Bus Service immediately and bring back the necessary recommendations to the Board for New Orleans East bus service.

Commissioner Major stated that New Orleans East was the largest African American Community in New Orleans and the 9th Ward was the hardest hit by Hurricane Katrina.
Commissioner Major stated that staff has responded as best as they could but she wanted a recommendation for equity in the Lower 9th Ward and in New Orleans East and at the next Board Meeting she wanted to have the necessary recommendations to make sure that equity would be served.

Commissioner Major stated that money was available for rail and there was no money available for buses so the RTA went after the money for rail and the Federal Government does not fund and invest in public transportation anywhere in this country and the public needs to be educated on how the RTA gets its funding.

In response to Loretta Barrio, Justin Augustine stated that the Transdev runs the RTA, Jefferson Transit and the Ferry.

Loretta Barrio wanted to know why the passengers that ride all three systems have to pay three different fares; she said there should be one pass for all three systems. 
EXECUTIVE SESSION (2/3RDS VOTE TO CONSIDER)


Deferred
ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Major seconded to adjourn the Board Meeting of August 25, 2015 at 11:55 a.m.  Verbal Motion No. 15-044 was approved unanimously.
